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November 22, 2017   
 
Insert res… 
 
Dear Property Owner, 
 
The City of Kawartha Lakes and the Municipal Law Enforcement Division are 
considering Prohibited Parking areas along Coldstream Road. The recommendation to 
Council will suggest that Prohibited Parking be added to both sides of the roadway 
starting at Hemlock St. continuing east approximately 440m ending in in front of 140 
Coldstream Rd. (map attached). This area is being considered due to the roadway 
design being narrow, a hill and visibility issues. We are sending this letter to the area 
residents to invite comments or concerns to the proposed changes. 
 
Currently, the areas being considered for prohibited parking allow parking and can be 
regulated by the following parking provisions: 

No person shall:  
 

 park a vehicle for longer than 12 hours; 

 November 1st of one year to April 30th of the following year at any time between 
11:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m.; 

 in front of or within 2.0 metres of an entrance or driveway; 

 in a manner that obstructs or interferes with vehicular traffic 

 in a manner that prevents the convenient movement or removal of another 
parked, standing or stopped vehicle; and 

 park facing the wrong direction. 
 

The purpose of the parking regulation is to assist in the safe movement of traffic, to 
ensure the safety of the public using our roadways and to allow for the safe and efficient 
passage of emergency vehicles. Areas of this roadway are very narrow and can 
become very congested if parking is permitted. The Municipal Law Enforcement 
Division has received numerous complaints that driveways are being blocked and that 
the road width due to vehicle parking becomes very restrictive. Currently parking is 
permitted on this roadway. 
 

Aaron Sloan MLEO(c), CPSO, CMMIII - Manager of Municipal Law Enforcement Division  
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Please return any comment/concern by December 23, 2017 at 4:30 p.m. by 
contacting the undersigned.  
 
Respectfully yours, 
 

E. Aaron Sloan 
E. Aaron Sloan 

Manager - Municipal Law Enforcement  

City of Kawartha Lakes 
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